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ADVISORY NOTICE 
FOR 

GASOLINE DISPENSING FACILITIES WITH 
HEALY 900 EVR NOZZLES 

 
This advisory notice is intended for all Gasoline Dispensing Facility Owners/Operators, 
Contractors, and Parts Houses that operate, install, or sell Healy 900 EVR Nozzles in 
Placer County. 
 
Recently, the California Air Resources Board (ARB) determined that most Healy 900 
nozzles manufactured in 2007 do not meet the same standards as nozzles certified by the 
ARB for the Phase II EVR Healy system. This puts Franklin Fueling Systems, owner of 
Healy, in violation of California Health & Safety Code (H&SC) Section 41954(f) and District 
Rule 214 - Transfer of Gasoline into Vehicle Fuel Tanks which prohibits the sale and 
installation of uncertified vapor recovery equipment. 
 
The ORVR recognition diaphragm, located at the base of the spout of the Healy 900 nozzle 
was changed in 2007. The changed diaphragm makes the nozzle uncertified equipment, 
but also causes the Veeder Root system to note a system malfunction. To rectify this 
situation, Franklin Fueling Systems has agreed to replace this part in all 2007 Model 900 
nozzles in California by April 15, 2008. The model year is contained in the nozzle serial 
number, located on the bottom of the handgrip of the nozzle, and reads as follows: XX YY 
Z, where YY indicates the model year (06, 07, and 08). 

 
Any new Healy 900 nozzles installed at any 
gas station (whether new or existing) in 
Placer County, must be model year 2006 or 
2008 nozzles, or a 2007 Healy 900 nozzle 
that has been rebuilt with a replacement 
diaphragm that meets the certification. 
Selling or installing an uncertified nozzle is a 
violation of H&SC 41954(f) and District Rule 
214 - Transfer of Gasoline into Vehicle Fuel 
Tanks. 
 
Owners/operators are recommended to contact their distributor, to let them know of any 
2007 model year nozzles at their facility, and find out the schedule for replacement. The 
District also requests notification by station owners, by March 21, 2008 if any of 
these uncertified nozzles are in operation or have been recently replaced at your 
facility. Notification can either be by letter, telephone, or by e-mail. 
 
Should you have any questions on this advisory or previously issued advisories, please 
contact Ann Hobbs of the District at (530) 745-2327 or by e-mail at ahobbs@placer.ca.gov. 
Advisories can also be found on the District’s website at www.placer.ca.gov/apcd. 
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